Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 18 September 2006

The meeting was held this date at 3:30 p.m. at Rocky Mtn. Bank & Trust with the following members present:  David Sellon, Dale Miller, Mary Rita Groth, Warren Phifer, and Kay Muns.

The minutes of the August board meeting were approved as read.  The treasurer’s report showed we had August expenses of $1,774.91 and income of $516.43.  The bank account stands at $2,543.27, the Vanguard MM account is $8,996.77, and our Mtn. View Bank CD is $10,181.31.  The treasurer’s report was approved.

We are still awaiting a determination of whether or not the eleven Crosstrail owners are part of our subdivision.  We have asked our attorney to research this for us, but the board is unanimous in feeling this issue was resolved with a court action in 1983, and when it was revisited in 1996.  A resident living near the Crosstrail addresses in question has expressed an interest in being part of our association.  All of our board members are in agreement that if legally this issue has been resolved, we would not care to accept these eleven homes into our subdivision.  Our responsibilities for our present 123 homes are very great and time-consuming.

Most of the time for this meeting was spent on follow-up reports from members on progress and/or feedback they have received from the forty homeowners who were sent notices that the appearance of their lawns did not comply with our covenants.  We have been gratified by the many good responses we have received.  The majority of the owners/residents have taken care of weed control and grass seeding, and we feel the subdivision has been improved greatly.  

There needed to be follow-up letters stating the imposition of fines for four homeowners that Mary Rita offered to write.  Kay is sending out three more of the original forms to homes that were missed.  She also is writing a letter to the owner of 640 and 710 San Gabriel for several junk vehicle violations along with bringing a trailer of trash into the subdivision on a nightly basis.  A fine will be imposed in one week for these violations, unless they are removed now.

David is taking care of working with our attorney for violations that have occurred at 866 San Antonio.  Warren had talked with the owner at 802 San Gabriel and will write a follow-up letter detailing what must be done regarding his lawn.  Warren will also watch 607 San Clemente, where work needs to be done on the lawn.

Kay asked for approval to have our attorney write collection letters to 822 San Bruno and 760 San Gabriel for non-payment of attorney services.  The board agreed this needs to be done.

Since there was no other business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m.

The October meeting was be at this same location on 16 October at 3:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary

